
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: February 26,2007 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD TO MONTES PACIFIC ENGINEERING FOR 2007 
SEWER PIPE REPAIRS FOR AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $207,000 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council accept the bid, dated January 31, 2007, 
submitted by Montes Pacific Engineering for the 2007 Sewer Pipe Repairs, reject all 
other bids received, and authorize the City Manager to enter into such contract for an 
amount not to exceed $207,000. 

BACKGROUND 

The project calls for the removal and replacement of damaged vitrified clay sewer pipes 
ranging from 6 to 12 inches in diameter, and the repair of sewer manholes, at various 
locations throughout the City, as shown in Exhibit 'A'. The damaged 
pipe locations were identified during Phases II and Ill of the city's closed circuit 
televised inspection of the sewers. This project is consistent with the Land Use 
Element by continuing to implement capital improvements which will maintain or 
rehabilitate infrastructure. 

The Department of Public Works prepared Plans and Specifications for the subject 
project, and in accordance with Section 4.08.070 of the Pasadena Municipal Code, bids 
have been requested and received. The project was advertised in the Pasadena 
Journal on January 11, 2007. In addition, the Notice Inviting Bids was published in four 
trade publications, listed on two web sites, and mailed out to forty-nine potential 
bidders. Bid packets were obtained by eleven contractors, all of whom submitted bids 
for the project. 
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Following advertising, bids were opened on January 31, 2007 and are as follows: 

Bidder 

Montes Pacific Engineering, Oxnard 
Nikola Construction Corporation, lrvine 
J. A. Salazar Construction Inc., La Habra Heights 
Garcia Juarez Construction, Inc., Brea 
Ramona I nc., Arcadia 
Zondiros Corp. - Torrance 
The Allison Company, Fontana 
M G Enterprizes, Sherman Oaks 
Palp Inc dba Excel Paving Company, Long Beach 
Vasilj Inc., lrwindale 
DLSB Inc., Fontana 

Amount 

Engineer's Estimate $234,650.00 

It is recommended that Montes Pacific Engineering be awarded the contract for this 
project as they are the lowest responsive and responsible bidder. The proposed 
contract with Montes Pacific Engineering fully complies with the Competitive Bidding 
and Living Wage Ordinances. The Contractor has indicated that the award of this 
contract will result in four new hires to his present workforce. 

The proposed contract will be set up as follows: 

Base Bid 
Contingency Allowance 
Contract "Not to Exceed" Amount 

It is anticipated that the project will begin in April 2007 and be completed in June 2007. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

Funds for this project are available in the Capital Improvement Program Budget 
Account 76267, Preventative Maintenance - Sewer System. 

Respectfully submitted, 

City Manager 

Prepared by: , 

Principal Engineer 

%viewed by: 

J!&#.J'A:z 
aniel A. Rix 

City Engineer 

Approved by: 

Martin Pastucha, Director 
Department of Public Works 






